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Honorable Members of the 
City Council of the 
City of Los Angeles CD No. 15

Mr. John White, City Clerk’s OfficeAttention:

PROPOSED AWARD AND APPROVAL OF CONTRACTSUBJECT: RESOLUTION NO. 19-9529 
CONSULTANTS: ARCADIS, BERG & ASSOCIATES, DHS CONSULTING, AN ANSER ADVISORY 
COMPANY, HARRIS & ASSOCIATES, AND INTEGRATED ENGINEERING MANAGEMENT FOR ON- 
CALL CONSTRUCTION MANAGEMENT SERVICES

Pursuant to Section 373 of the City Charter and Section 10.5 of the Los Angeles Administrative Code, enclosed for your 
approval is Resolution No. 19-9529 authorizing the following proposed Agreements between the City of Los Angeles 
Harbor Department and Arcadis U.S., Inc. (Agreement No. 19-3678); Berg & Associates, Inc. (Agreement No. 19-3679); 
DHS Consulting LLC, An Anser Advisory Company (Agreement No. 19-3680); Harris & Associates, Inc. (Agreement No. 
19-3681); and Integrated Engineering Management (Agreement No. 19-3682); which was approved at the September 5, 
2019 meeting of the Board of Harbor Commissioners. The five proposed Agreements are for on-call consultants to provide 
construction management services for various construction projects throughout the Port of Los Angeles. Services will 
include construction management, cost estimating, constructability reviews, scheduling and other related construction 
management services. The on-call consultants will augment the City of Los Angeles Harbor Department Construction 
Division staff during peaks in the Construction Division's workload, and/or when specialized expertise is required. The 
number, sizes, and types of projects assigned to the selected consultants will be determined based on the needs of the 
Construction Division. Each of the five Agreements are for $2,000,000, with a duration of five years. The total maximum 
appropriation applicable to the five agreements is $10,000,000. There is no impact to the General Fund.

RECOMMENDATION FOR CITY COUNCIL:

ADOPT the determination by the Board of Harbor Commissioners that the proposed action is administratively 
exempt from the requirements of the California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA) in accordance with Article II, 
Section 2(f) of the Los Angeles City CEQA Guidelines;

1.

APPROVE Harbor Department Resolution No. 19-9529 authorizing the following proposed Agreements between 
the City of Los Angeles Harbor Department and Arcadis U.S., Inc. (Agreement No. 19-3678); Berg & Associates, 
Inc. (Agreement No. 19-3679); DHS Consulting LLC, An Anser Advisory Company (Agreement No. 19-3680); 
Harris & Associates, Inc. (Agreement No. 19-3681); and Integrated Engineering Management (Agreement No. 
19-3682); and

2.

Return to the Board of Harbor Commissioners for further processing.3.

Respectfully Submitted,

AMBER M. KLESGES 
Commission Secretary

Erick Martell, Harbor Representative 
Janice Chang Yu, CAO 
Dennis Gleason, CD15 
Matthew Shade, CLA

cc: Trade, Travel & Tourism Committee 
Councilman Buscaino 
Councilman Bonin 
Councilman Krekorian 

Heleen Ramirez, Mayor's Office
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